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Objectives
The objectives of this audit are to:

• Follow up on the status of prior year’s audit recommendations;
• Provide an assessment on the use of contract funds;
• Evaluate transit security service performance provided by the three 

contractors (LAPD, LASD, LBPD) and Metro’s SSLE Department;
• Determine contractor’s adherence to contract requirements; and
• Evaluate the effectiveness of SSLE’s oversight and monitoring 

function.
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Results & Recommendations
• The three contractors (LAPD, LASD, and LBPD) provided services mostly in

accordance with contract requirements. However, we found issues with budget
management, billings, personnel and training, and community policing.

• Metro’s System Security and Law Enforcement Department (SSLE) has
strengthened its monitoring and oversight function. However, improvements are
needed such as budget control, community policing and key performance
indicators.

• Additional budget controls are needed to ensure deployments and invoices paid
stay within the Board approved budget.

• We made 29 recommendations to improve transit security oversight and services
performance.
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